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Dear Mr Zappia
Third line forcing notification N96171 lodged by the Port Hedland Port Authority – request for further information ASK  Re:  \* MERGEFORMAT 
I refer to the above third line forcing notification lodged with the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (the ACCC) on 24 September 2012 (notification). The notification has been placed on the ACCC’s public register and the legal protection conferred by the notification commenced on 8 October 2012.

The ACCC is currently considering the notification and commenced consultation with potentially interested parties on 5 October 2012. At this stage, the ACCC would appreciate your client addressing the following issues:
· Please explain your client’s reasons for lodging the notification. Your submission advises that BHP Billiton Minerals has been the sole provider of harbour towage at the Port of Port Hedland for the past 25 years. What changes in the operation of harbour towage at the port (or other changes more broadly in the market) have led to the lodgement of the notification?
· Please provide a breakdown, by individual port users (including expected future port users), of the projected forecast in tonnage figures provided in table at paragraph 21 of your client’s submission.
· At paragraph 31.3.4 of your client’s submission you advise that the Port of Port Hedland has approximately 4000 shipping movements in and out of the port each year. Can you please confirm whether this figure represents vessel movements or towage jobs? In addition, please provide details of current and expected demand for towage jobs at the port, for the years 2011/12, 2012/13 and for future years covered by the licence proposed to be awarded to BHP Billiton Minerals.
· Please explain the role of the Port Hedland Port Authority (PHPA) in relation to the coordination of vessel movements, the coordination of harbour towage services and the pricing and service levels of harbour towage services.

· Please set out the duration of any current or proposed towage licence agreement with BHP Billiton Minerals and describe the controls that this agreement places on the price, quality and neutrality of the service provided by BHP Billiton Minerals. Please also provide copies of the current licence agreement and the draft proposed licence agreement with BHP Billiton Minerals (or, if this has not yet been prepared, the terms sheet or other document/s recording the key terms to be included in the licence agreement).
· Please also provide details of any complaints from port users received in the last five years regarding the price and quality of harbour towage services at the Port of Port Hedland or, given that BHP Billiton Minerals is both the harbour towage service provider and a customer of the port, complaints regarding delays in vessel movements that were the result of harbour towage services.
· The notification notes that ‘PHPA does not currently intend on granting any further licences for the provision of towage services at the port,’ and further that, ‘In light of the market characteristics of the Port, the most likely counterfactual scenario is that the Port would operate with a single towage provider, even if the PHPA decided to grant an additional non-exclusive licence at the Port.’ Please set out the basis for PHPA holding this opinion. 

· Please provide details of any consideration given by the PHPA to tendering for the towage requirements of the port after the expiry of BHP Billiton Minerals’ current licence. Please set out the reasons why the PHPA decided to offer a new licence to BHP Billiton Minerals without a tender process.

The ACCC would appreciate a response from your client regarding these issues by cob 7 November 2012. The ACCC recognises that parts of the response to this request may be commercially sensitive to your client and will consider excluding parts of your response from the public register in the usual way.
A copy of this letter has been placed on the ACCC’s public register.
If you wish to discuss any aspect of this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Shane Chisholm on (02) 6243 1036 or Marie Dalins (03) 9290 1893.

Yours sincerely

SIGNED

Marie Dalins
Director

Adjudication Branch
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